
J A N U A R Y  

E V E N T S  

¶ Jan 6, Flute Concerts, See 
article p. 1 

¶ Jan 12, ñHighwaymen 
Liveò Concert, 7 p.m., 
Legacy Theater, Carthage 

¶ Jan 20, Cookbook Open 
House, 1-2 p.m., Library 

¶ Jan 19-20, Keokuk Bald 
Eagle Days, Keokuk 

¶ Jan 27-28, Great River 
Eagle Days, Quincy 

¶ Jan 28, Catholic Schools 
Week, SPPS 

¶ Jan 31, Public Spaces 
Presentation, 7 p.m., 
Former Grade School 

¶ Feb 2-3, Untold Nauvoo 
Stories, Exodus Re-
enactment 
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J A N U A R Y  

M E E T I N G S  

¶ Jan 4, Hotel Motel Tax 
Board, 2 p.m., City Hall 

¶ Jan 8, Chamber of 
Commerce, Noon, Fire 
Station 

¶ Jan 9, City Council, 
7:30 p.m., City Hall 

¶ Jan 15, School Board, 
6p.m., Grade School 

¶ Jan 15, Library Board, 
7p.m., Library 

¶ Jan 17, Mayorôs Round 
Table, 6 p.m., Fire 
Station CANCELLED  

¶ Jan 17, Nauvoo 
Betterment Association, 
7 p.m., Fire Station 
CANCELLED 

¶ Jan 31, Senior Citizens, 
11 a.m., Fire Station 

This edition of See Nauvoo News is sponsored by 

Outlaw Teeôs 85 N. Iowa Street, Nauvoo 217-453-2359 

Public Spaces Correction 
 
 An article on the front page in the December issue of See Nauvoo News indicated that City 
Council had ñapproved the new community building.ò  Actually, City Council only gave the committee 
two years for the opportunity to raise the funds to build the facility, as no city monies will be used for 
construction costs.  

Untold Nauvoo Stories 
 

 The community of Nauvoo will host a 
variety of activities in Nauvoo during the 
weekend of February 2 ï 3, 2018 with the 
return of the Untold Nauvoo Stories Historical 
Symposium. The symposium has expanded and 
will include two evening keynote speakers and 
seeks to celebrate Nauvooôs history with 
presentations that explore less well-known 
topics. The event will be augmented by the re-
enactment of the 1846 Exodus from Nauvoo to the Salt Lake Valley by members of the Church of Jesus 
Christ of Latter-day Saints. The purpose of these events is to enrich the understanding of the 
personalities, conditions, and social currents that converge in Nauvoo.  
 The full schedule of events is currently under development and will be updated on 
www.beautifulnauvoo.com as well as www.untoldnauvoostories.com as the schedule becomes 
available.  

Nauvoo Public Spaces Committee Update 
 
 The Public Spaces Commit-
tee along with P.S.B.A. Architect 
Martin Meyer will present to the pub-
lic plans for the new building planned 
to house a Library, City Offices, Food 
Pantry and a large community room. 
The process for determining the needs, 
location and building style has been in 
the works for nearly 10 years and a 
final proposal will be available to look 
at, ask questions and hear how you can 
be involved in making this a reality. 
The public meeting will be Wednes-
day, January 31st at 7pm at the former 
Grade School Gymnasium. Enter 
through the Barnett Street side across 
from the Post Office.  

 The City Council purchased the former school property with hopes of using the grounds for 
this project. This project was also presented as one that would not be granted tax revenues from the city 
to cover construction. The new building will be possible through donations, grants and payments in 
kind. The committee was given 2 years to raise the funding needed and the project will not start until 
the goal is reached. Please stop by on the 31st to see what the future holds for Nauvoo. 
 The back page of this monthôs edition contains more images of the proposed building.  

http://www.beautifulnauvoo.com
http://www.untoldnauvoostories.com
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Nauvoo City Council News 
December 12, 2017 

 

¶ Tabled Vicki Andrusô Splash Pad request. 

¶ Approved 3rd Reading of 2017-10, an Ordinance approving 
change in zoning and changing the zoning district map. 

¶ Approved 3rd Reading of 2017-11, Tax Levy Ordinance. 

¶ Tabled 2nd Reading of Ordinance 2017-12 to amend city code 
section 2-2-4 to change evaluation report from monthly to 
quarterly. 

¶ Matthew Trapp presented a plan to increase tourism, which 
would include promoting and focusing on Nauvooôs diverse 
200-year history, promoting Native American, German, 
Icarian, Catholic and French history. 

¶ Julie Johnson was appointed new Library Board member to 
replace Sylvia McMeins. 

¶ Approved hiring Sharon Nicholl as temporary part-time 
Tourism Director Associate as an  independent contractor, at 
$10 per hour for 20 hours a week, not to exceed 30 hours, for 
90 days.  Her duties will include answering phone calls and 
emails, updating the website, filling the brochure holders, and 
communicating with the Hotel/Motel Tax Board on various 
issues. The position will start no sooner than December 20, but 
no later than January 1. 

¶ Approved Resolution 2017-8 Motor Fuel Tax for 2018. 

¶ Approved purchase of materials to fix panel in door of school 
and replacing fire extinguisher not to exceed $600. 

¶ Approved employee Chamber Bucks Christmas gifts:  $100 for 
full time and $50 for part time employees. 

¶ Approved Chief Boley and Deputy Church to attend the 
ILEAS Conference March 4-6 with the city covering 
registration and lodging for a cost of $516.40 and three days 
per diem for the two attendees and the use of a squad car for 
transportation. 

¶ Approved purchase of a new police car camera.  It will be paid 
for with $3,000 in donations and $1,770 out of police funds. 

¶ Chief Boley applied for and was awarded three Starcom 21 
Motorola XTL 5000 in-car-radios from ILEAS.  Approved 
paying $10 per month per radio, a total of $30 for the three 
radios. 

Submitted by Bev Reynolds 

Cookbook Open House at Nauvoo Public Library 

 On Saturday, January 20 from 1:00-2:00 p.m., Nauvoo 
Public Library will be having an open house to promote its new 
cookbook, Tried and True from our Kitchens in Nauvoo. 
Several dishes from the cookbook will be available for tasting! 
Come for some tasty food and to browse through our new 
cookbook! The cookbooks will also be available for purchase 
for $15 each.  

Catholic Schools Week 
  

 Sts. Peter & Paul School will observe Catholic 
Schools Week from January 28 ï February 2. When we 
celebrate the high standards Catholic education instills in our 
students and the value it adds to the  community. The theme, 
ñCatholic Schools Week; ñCatholic Schools: Learn. Serve. 
Lead. Succeed, ñencompasses the core products and values that 
can be found in Catholic schools across the countryò.  
 Included in the celebration are a student Mass, a 
service project, Grandparentsô Day, Talent Show, as well as 
different dress code days.  A Scholastic Book Fair will also be 
held during the week. To learn more about Sts. Peter & Paul 
School, please call 217-453-2511 or stop by the school for a 
visit. 

Flutes Descend upon Nauvoo 
 
 Join us Saturday, January 6 at the Pageant 
Headquarters Building (the old Adventure Zone) for two 
wonderful Nauvoo Flute Day Festival Concerts!  
 Nauvoo Flute Day Faculty Recital 11:15 a.m.: Hear 
professional flutists Karen Sanders, John McMurtery, and 
Lynne Stukart perform a stunning array of flute music that will 
have you leaving the concert thinking "I've never heard the 
flute played like that before!" 
 Nauvoo Flute Day Participant Concert 2:00 p.m.: Part 
competition, all fun! Come support our young Nauvoo Flute 
Day participants perform their pieces for this event. After a 
fantastic performance by these talented flutists, stay for the 
meet and greet and refreshments! For more information, check 
out the Nauvoo Flute Day Facebook page or email Karen 
Sanders at karensandersflutist@gmail.com 

Nauvoo Area Senior Luncheon 
 
 This month Ernest Schiller will present a program on 
Nepal, an Asian country on the NE border of India in the 
Himalayas.  Schiller, retired science teacher from Central Lee has 
been to Nepal several times.  Enjoy lunch, friends, and an 
interesting program on Wednesday, January 31, 11:00 a.m., at the 
fire station. 

Volunteer Fundraising Club Proposed 
 
 Flyers have been available at city hall with information 
about a vision for Nauvooôs becoming a ñCity of 
Festivals.ò  Festivals bringing vitality to the city might include a 
Drone Regatta, a triathlon that would replace swimming with 
kayaking, among others.  Anyone interested in contributing time, 
talents, vision, or money to this non-profit effort should contact 
John Howell at  P.O. Box 60, Nauvoo, IL 62354 or 
john@1eyedjackofnauvoo. 

mailto:karensandersflutist@gmail.com
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The Highwaymen Live 
 

 The Highwaymen Live are coming to the Legacy 
Theater in Carthage for one night only, at 7 p.m. Friday, Jan. 12. 
This tribute band features performers representing three of the 
four original country music icons: Willie Nelson, Johnny Cash 
and Waylon Jennings. Expect to hear ñFulsom Prison Blues,ò 
ñFor All the Girls Iôve Loved Before,ò ñGhost Riders in the 
Sky,ò ñLuckenbach, Texas,ò and much more. 
 Tickets are available at the Legacy Theater Box office 

from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. Monday through Friday. Leave a 

message if calling at other times. Tickets range from $20 - $40 

Groups of 10 or more are discounted to $30.Tickets can be 

purchased at Carson Ford in Carthage, Zion Mercantile in 

Nauvoo and the Keokuk (Iowa) Office of Tourism. Contact the 

theater at 217-357-9479, or stop by at 1160 Buchanan (Rt. 136) 

See more at www.thelegacytheater.com or on Facebook at 

www.facebook.com/thelegacytheater. 

Health Tip of the Season 
 
 Viral syndromes and flues that include vomiting and 
diarrhea often cause dehydration which, especially if your 
immune system is already compromised by other health issues 
can lead to a hospital visit.  It is imperative to drink plenty of 
fluids, which keeps electrolytes in balance. The medical 
community suggests shaking a non-cola (preferably non-diet) to 
remove the carbonation, which could trigger further vomiting. 
Drink the remaining sugary liquid, which will provide both 
energy as well as needed fluids. Stay well! 

Illinois Fun Facts 
 

¶ Illinois was named for the early Native Americans, the Illini. 

¶ Illinois became the 21st state on December 3, 1818. This year 
marks is 200th anniversary. 

¶ The formation of Illinoisôs eastern boundaries were already 
determined by Indiana and Kentucky; the western, by the 
Mississippi River.  The northern border originally was to be 
at the southern tip of Lake Michigan, thus giving Illinois no 
lake access.  A fifty-mile revision to this border corrected that 
and gave it a connection to other lake ports, as well. 

 

Attention Seniors 
 

¶ Medicare Advantage Plan Dis-enrollment Period (MADP): 
Beginning on January 1 through February 14, beneficiaries 
enrolled in a Medicare private health plan are able to make 
certain changes to their coverage.  (Note: This period differs 
from the Annual Enrollment Period (AEP).  If you need further 
information on dis-enrolling from a plan or need information 
on when it is possible to change your coverage, contact the 
Quincy Senior & Family Resource Center at 217-223-5700 or 
1-800-252-9027. 

 

¶ Trouble Hearing on the Phone?: Illinois has a FREE 
amplified phone program.  To learn more about this, contact 
Quincy Senior & Family Resource Center, 217-223-5700 or 1-
800-252-9027. 

 

¶ In-home Services Available: If you are having difficulty with 
any household tasks, give the West Central Illinois Case 
Coordination Unit a call at 1-800-252-9027 or 217-222-
1189.  A case worker would meet with you in your home to 
see if there would be any available in-home services that could 
enable you to remain in your home in safety. 

 

¶ Looking to Get Out of Town in 2018?: The Quincy Senior 
Center Trips & Tours program offers a variety of travel 
opportunities.  The ten-day April 27-May 6 trip visits Civil 
War battlefields, New York City, and Washington, D.C.  The 
seven-day May 3-May 9 trip focuses on Washington D.C., 
only.  Seven additional trips have been planned for subsequent 
months, including trips to Canada, Spain, and even 
London!  Experienced guides are provided.  For more 
information, call Kim Schuette at 217-223-5700 or 1-800-252-
9027. 

 

¶ Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA): Volunteers from 
the Area Agency on Aging will be available at Marion Corner 
Apartments in Carthage, 320 Walnut Street, on February 
28.  Appointments are required.  Contact Gay Dickerson 
between 9:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. at 217-357-6000 or 217-617-
3376.  Electronic filing will be available for clients. 

Nauvoo Business Changes Ownership 
 

 As many people in Nauvoo are aware, Wayne Marting 
passed away in October of 2017. The Martings had a succession 
plan in place and, as result, the insurance portion of Marting 
Insurance and Real Estate has been consolidated with Ramsey 
Finance Services, Inc.   
 Ramsey Financial Services, Inc.  is one of the largest 
independent insurance agencies in West Central Illinois with 
six locations to provide all lines of insurance at a competitive 
premium with superior local service. The Nauvoo staff will 
remain unchanged with Debbie Kelley, Corey Ramsey and Kim 
Logan in the office.   
 The real estate portion of Marting Insurance & Real 
Estate has been transferred to Kim Logan, who will operate as 
KL Real Estate, Inc.   
 Ramsey Financial Services, Inc  and KL Real Estate Inc. 
are located at 1235 Mulholland St. in Nauvoo. The phone number  
for both businesses will remain (217) 453-6344.  

Area Eagle Days 
 

 The 35th Annual 
Bald Eagle Appreciation 
Days will take place in 
Keokuk on January 19-20 
and include outdoor 
activities, Native American 
Activities as well as indoor 
activities at the River City 
Mall in Keokuk. Visit 
www.keokuktourism.org 
for a full schedule.  
 The Great River Eagle Days will take place in Quincy 
on January 27-28 at the Oakley Lindsey Center and at Lock & 
Dam 21. For more information on these events, visit 
www.seequincy.com.  

http://www.facebook.com/thelegacytheater


Articles may be submitted at any time to  

seenauvoonews@gmail.com. 

Deadline for the February Issue is January  26.  

See Nauvoo News may be picked up at the following locations for a suggested donation of twenty-five cents: 

Caseyõs, City Hall, Fudge Factory, Grandpa Johnõs, Motley Fitness, Nauvoo Mill and Bakery,  Nauvoo Pharmacy, 

State Bank of Nauvoo, and Winning Looks.  The newsletter may also be found online at Beautiful Nauvoo's Face-

book Page and at www.beatifulnauvoo.com. Note: If there is lack of space, the See Nauvoo News staff reserves 

the right to condense event information, referring readers to reference sites for specific event details. 
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